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To all 10th grade parents, teachers, students

Thu, Jan 20, 2022 at 11:33 AM

To all10th grade students, teachers, families 

Dear all,

today (Wed 12th) a 10th grader tested positive to a rapid antigen test. As per "Ordinanza 26 del 30/12/2021 del 
Presidente della Regione Lazio" a positivity by rapid antigen test does not need to be confirmed by a molecular test. 

Given the positive case in the grade, as per decree DL n.1  7/01/2022, the whole grade will be in 
AUTOSORVEGLIANZA (self-surveillance) until Saturday 22nd January 2022.

During the Autosorveglianza (self-surveillance) period:

students will need to wear an FFP2 mask at all times inside and outside of school;  
from the 13th January to the 21st January packed lunches will be available in the cafeteria and students will
need to consume meals by themselves (2 meters apart from others); 
during the first 5 days of Autosorveglianza contact sports and team sports must be avoided (if not school-
related, please inform your coach and check with your club);
during the first 5 days of the Autosorveglianza (until the 17th January) students and teachers will pay particular
attention to symptoms like fever, sore throat, runny nose, cough, any gastrointestinal symptoms, body aches,
chills, headache and, if they develop any of these symptoms, should immediately test for Covid-19 (a rapid
antigen test will be enough) and notify the school at nurse@sssrome.it . This is really important, as with three
positive cases the grade will need to go in remote learning;

Please note that, even if negative, students should be symptom-free for 48 hours before returning to school. If they
are absent for 5 or more days (including these 48 hours), a medical certificate for readmission is required by regional
laws. 

--  
Fabio Boccuni
Assistant Head and Covid Manager 
email - fabio.boccuni@sssrome.it

--  
In accordance with the Legislative Decree No. 196/2003, you are hereby informed that this message contains
confidential information intended only for the use of the addressee. If you are not the addressee and/or have received
this message by mistake, please delete it and notify us immediately at ststephens@sssrome.it or +39 06 5750605.
You may not copy or disseminate this message to anyone. Thank you. 
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